
MINUTES 
METROPOLITAN SEXUALLY ORIENTED 

BUSINESS LICENSING BOARD 
 
The Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board held a videoconference meeting via 
WebEx on January 27, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.  Members Jonathan Richardson, Ashley 
Wood, Lynne Ingram and Amna Osman were present. Member Loren Russell was 
absent.  Attorney Matthew Garth and Inspector Christine Gibson were present.  
Chairman Jonathan Richardson called the meeting to order at 4:17 p.m.   
 
Mr. Richardson stated, due to Executive Orders 16, 37 and 51, meetings for essential 
business of this Board be conducted in an electronic format and called for a motion to 
waive all rules to the contrary.  Ms. Wood made the motion to waive all rules to the 
contrary.  Ms. Osman seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously. 
 
Ms. Wood made the motion to approve the minutes for the meeting of October 28, 2020.  
Ms. Osman seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously. 
 
The meeting for  November 11, 2020 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from October 29, 2020 to November 11, 2020 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3202, 3203, 
3204, 3205, 3206, 3207, 3208 and 3209.  In addition, the following renewal entertainer 
permit applications were approved:  2541, 2661, 2741, 2820, 2899, 2900 and 3063.  
There were no new or renewal business applications during this time period.   
 
The meeting for November 25, 2020 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from November 12, 2020 to November 25, 2020 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2): 3210, 3211, 
3212, 3213, 3214, 3215 and 3216.  In addition, the following renewal entertainer permit 
applications were approved:  886, 1086, 2419, 2579, 2747 and 2910.  There were no 
new or renewal business applications during this time period.   
 
The meeting for December 9, 2020 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from November 26, 2020 to December 9, 2020 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3217, 3218, 
3219, 3220, 3221, 3222, 3223, 3224, 3225 and 3226. In addition, the following renewal 
entertainer permit applications were approved:  236, 946, 1165, 3104 and 3107.  There 
were no new or renewal business applications during this time period.   
 
The meeting for December 23, 2020 was canceled; therefore, the following new 
entertainer permit applications from December 10, 2020 to December 23, 2020 were 
approved pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3227, 3228, 
3229, 3230 and 3231.  In addition, the following renewal entertainer permit applications 
were approved:  601, 2371, 2896 and 3108.  There were no new business applications 
during this time period.  The following renewal business applications were approved 
pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  #1638-Jenna’s Toy Box, 
Gallatin Pike South, and #2082-Jenna’s Toy Box, Dickerson Pike. 
 
 
 
 



The meeting for January 13, 2021 was canceled; therefore, the following new entertainer 
permit applications from December 24, 2020 to January 13, 2021 were approved 
pursuant to Metropolitan Code of Laws Section 6.54.070(C)(2):  3232, 3233, 3234, 3235, 
3236 and 3237.  In addition, the following renewal entertainer permit applications were 
approved:  1730, 2086, 2576, 2603, 2794 and 3015.  There were no new or renewal 
business applications during this time period.   
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following new entertainer permit applications 
were in order from January 14, 2021 to January 27, 2021: 3238, 3239 and 3240.  Ms. 
Wood made the motion to approve the permits.  Ms. Osman seconded the motion and 
the Board voted unanimously.    
 
Ms. Gibson informed the Board that the following renewal entertainer permit applications 
were in order from January 14, 2021 to January 27, 2021:  1688, 2037 and 3071.  Ms. 
Wood made the motion to approve the permits.  Ms. Osman seconded the motion and 
the Board voted unanimously.   Ms. Gibson informed the Board there were no new or 
renewal business applications during this time period. 
 
Ms. Gibson presented her Inspector’s report to the Board.  She advised that the 
following businesses were in compliance during regular inspections:  Pure Gold’s Crazy 
Horse, Déjà vu of Nashville, Jenna’s Toy Box (Dickerson Road), Jenna’s Toy Box 
(Gallatin Pike) and Lion’s Den.  Larry Flynt’s Hustler/Kings of Hustler has temporarily 
closed due to COVID and the mandate to close business hours at 11 p.m. and plan to 
reopen when the time limit mandate is extended or lifted.   
 
The Board elected new Officers.  Ms. Wood made a motion to elect Mr. Richardson as 
the Chairman of the Board.  Ms. Osman seconded the motion and the Board voted 
unanimously.  Ms. Osman made a motion to elect Ms. Wood as the Vice Chairman of 
the Board.  Ms.  Ingram seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously.   
 
This concluded their business.  Ms. Wood made the motion to adjourn.  Ms. Osman 
seconded.  The Board voted unanimously and adjourned at 4:38 p.m. until the meeting 
of February 10, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.    
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Christine Gibson, Compliance Inspector III 
Sexually Oriented Business Licensing Board 


